
 

 

 

B. Braun Medical Inc.  
824 12th Ave  

Bethlehem, PA 18018  
 
October 8, 2024 
 
Dear Valued B. Braun Customer: 

At the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic, B. Braun Medical Inc. received FDA Emergency Use 
AuthorizaƟon of its Outlook® ES, Infusomat® Space® Volumetric Infusion Pump and Perfusor® Space 
Syringe Infusion Pump for an addiƟonal route of administraƟon beyond their original indicaƟons for use. 
B. Braun also received FDA Emergency Use AuthorizaƟon of its Infusomat Space Volumetric Infusion 
Pump for medical ground transport. Please refer to the leƩer dated 4/13/20 sent to exisƟng customers 
at that Ɵme outlining details for addiƟonal informaƟon.  

B. Braun has worked with the FDA to voluntarily withdraw the Emergency Use AuthorizaƟon for these 
devices. B. Braun requests that customers dispose of any fact sheets and documents outlining addiƟonal 
indicaƟons for use that may have been provided in associaƟon with this Emergency Use AuthorizaƟon. 
Please refer to each pump’s current InstrucƟons for Use (IFU) for complete, cleared IndicaƟons for Use.  

InstrucƟons for Use for the Infusomat Space Volumetric Infusion Pump and Perfusor Space Syringe 
Infusion Pump can be located on the B. Braun USA website at bbraunusa.com. InstrucƟons for Use for 
the Outlook ES is available upon request by contacƟng B. Braun Medical Affairs.  

If you have any quesƟons or to request paper copies of the IFUs, please contact B. Braun Medical Affairs 
at 1-800-854-6851 or medInfo.us@bbraunusa.com. 
 
Thank you for your conƟnued partnership,  
 
B. Braun Medical Inc.  
 


